Mayor Karen Bass delivered her annual State of the City address, during which she announced the release of the proposed Fiscal Year 2025–2026 City Budget. Despite a challenging economic landscape and a nearly $1 billion deficit, the proposed budget is balanced and prioritizes key issues that matter to all Angelenos, including public safety, homelessness, and the continued delivery of core City services. While the proposed budget maintains critical investments in homelessness services, increases LAFD positions, including paramedics and emergency response resources, and maintains Library and Recreation and Park hours, the proposed budget also includes 1,674 proposed layoffs and a reduction in Neighborhood Council fund allocations from $32,000 to $25,000.

The Budget and Finance Committee is currently conducting budget hearings with City Departments. You can find the hearing schedule here. Although the in-person public comment period has now passed, Neighborhood Councils are still encouraged to voice their opinions and concerns via Community Impact Statements as the budget process continues. Any individual can also submit a public comment to Council File 25-0600 while the hearings continue by going to LACouncilComment.com. You can view it directly in the Council File Management System.
